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Amazing End of Fiscal Year 

The Gasconade County SWCD (GCSWCD) wrapped up an amazing fiscal year with $173,299.65 paid out to 

landowners to address their soil erosion or water quality resource concerns. The Soil and Water Program 
paid out a grand total of $41 million to landowners across the state. 
 

We spent the following in each resource concern. 

 

 Livestock Exclusion—$3,961.54 
 Grazing Management Practices—$50,951.10 

 Sensitive Areas—$13,275.25 

 Sheet/Rill and Gully Erosion—$101,671.76 

 Nutrient & Pest Management—$3,440.00 
 

We are already processing applications for our FY19 Cost-share year.  To date, we have obligated 

$123,693.25.  We are pleased to note that we have two Animal Waste Facilities being installed for the first 

time in our county. 
 

The SWCD program now supports sending out additional funds each month in every resource concern that 

is obligated at least 90%.  This provides us with the funding to work on many more projects as we progress 

throughout the year.  So your wait for service and funding is very short. The GCSWCD addresses the fol-
lowing resource concerns. 

 Livestock Exclusion—Woodland and/or Pond Fencing—Your perimeter fence must be intact and main-

tained for this practice. 

 Grazing Management Practices—This program establishes a system that consists of a water source (if 

needed), watering facilities in fields that are cross-fenced into smaller paddocks.  Grazing School is a 

required element for these practices. 
 Nutrient/Pest Management—Incentive payments to follow a specific plan for nutrient and/or pest 

(herbicide or pesticide). 

 Sensitive Areas—Well Decommissioning, Spring Development, Riparian Forest Buffer, Streambank Pro-

tection,  and Streambank Stabilization. 

 Sheet/Rill and Gully Erosion-Terraces, Diversions, Ponds, Waterways, Critical Area Treatments, Pasture 
Establishment and Enhancement , and Cover Crops. 

 Animal Waste Storage Facilities—These facilities could be for beef, dairy, swine, or poultry. 
 

If you have concerns on your land, please contact us first to see if you qualify for assistance. Please give us 
a call at 573-437-3478 ext 3 to schedule a site visit or to obtain more information.  You may also visit our 

website at https://mosoilandwater.land/gasconade. We would be glad to assist you! 
 

The cost-share funds are provided through one-half of the 1/10th of 1% Parks and Soils and Water Sales 
Tax that was renewed in 2016. 

Board of Supervisors: 

Mike Haeffner—Chairman 
Debra Nowack — Vice-Chair 

Joel Wehmeyer —Treasurer 

Harvey Hesemann —Member 

Matt Herring—Secretary                                                                                                          

District Staff: 

Manager Diana Mayfield—District Specialist IV 

Technician Sarah Berkemeyer—District Specialist I   

NRCS Staff 

Gary Applegate— District Conservationist 

Mark Brandt—Lead Resource Conservationist 

DJ Schroeder—Soil Conservation Technician 
Wally Corey—ACES Technician 
 

MDC STAFF: 

Seth Barrioz—Private Lands Conservationist 

Scott Williams—Fisheries Biologist 

Aaron Holsapple—Forester 

Adam Jones—Wildlife Biologist 

Like us on  Sign up for E-Alerts at https://mosoilandwater.land/gasconade 



Sarah Berkemeyer is our new District Specialist Technician for Gasconade County.  Sarah is the daughter 

of Bill and Beverly Turner of Japan, MO.  She grew up on the family farm with 2 brothers and attended Owens-

ville High School.  After graduating high school, she went on to study Horticulture at East Central College where 

she found her love of vineyards.  She spent several years working in local vineyards for 

many of the local wineries such as Stone Hill Winery of Hermann and Blumenhof Winery of 

Dutzow.  After working in the vineyards and wineries, she went on to become a locator for 

USIC where she worked as a DIGRITE utilities locator for five and a half years in Gasconade 

County, Franklin County, and several surrounding counties.   

Sarah is the mother of 2 sons, Wyatt age 13 and Wade age 4, who keep her very busy on 

their own little farm in Japan, MO, where they raise dairy goats and cows.  Some of her   

other passions are kayaking the local rivers and biking the Katy Trail with her family and 

friends.  

Welcome our New District Technician 

Did you miss our Grazing School? 

Franklin County is hosting a school on September 12—13th in Sullivan.  If you are 

interested, please give Lori a call at 636-583-2303. 

Release of Access Control Acres 

Due to Drought 
 

In response to the impacts of extended dry weather since last fall, the Soil and Water   

Districts Commission granted a statewide variance during their June 13, 2018, meeting 

allowing grazing until September 1, 2018, in livestock excluded areas that are under 

maintenance of a state cost-share contract. The variance applies to the following        

practices: 

 

N-472 Woodland Protection Through Livestock Exclusion 

DWC-1 Water Impoundment Reservoir 

N-386 Field Border 

N-393 Filter Strip 

N-472 Livestock Exclusion 

WQ-lO Stream Protection 

 

Any seeding in the excluded area that is within the first year of establishment should be 

evaluated carefully, to determine if it can withstand grazing.  If you have any questions, 

please contact our office before you open up these acres to grazing. 
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High quality Whitetail Forage In Low Fertility 
Soils  
by Seth Barrioz. MDC Private Land Conservationist 

 

How many times have we heard that the Ozarks of 
Missouri don’t produce the big antlered bucks like Northern 
Missouri because their soils are so poor?  I know that this 
topic, for me, is discussed quite often.  However, new re-
search may lead us to rethink this topic.  

Whitetail deer researchers in Tennessee sought to 
prove or dispel this myth.  They took plant and soil samples 
across 12 states, including Missouri.  What they found was 
that individual plant species had similar nutrient and crude 
protein levels across a variety of soils.  With regards to deer 
nutrition needs, forbs (broadleaf plants) contained more 
crude protein than woody plants.  

What does all this mean?  Well, from a managers 
standpoint, it indicates that no matter whether we are 
standing on deep prairie soils of Northern Missouri or the 
rocky woodlands of the Missouri Ozarks, our native plants 
are still producing the same amount of beneficial nutrients 
and that is going directly into the deer foraging on it.  

 So then we ask does soil fertility even matter? Well, 
yes it does!  Even though the plants have the same nutrition-
al value, because of soil fertility the plants themselves pro-
duce less forage in poorer soils.  In a deer’s world less forage 
means that either 1) fewer deer can be sustained, i.e. carry-
ing capacity or 2) deer will not have enough forage to ade-
quately express their genetic traits, i.e. antlers.   

Unfortunately, here in Gasconade County we are 
unable to fertilize our woods as it is just not a practical prac-
tice nor beneficial, but when it comes to our old fields that 
are directly managed for wildlife, I would encourage some 
liming and fertilization to increase the tonnage of browse 
and not let that be a limiting factor.  In our woodlands, I en-
courage landowners to thin the woodlands to get sunlight 
down on the ground and burn the leaf litter to stimulate 
those forbs that provide higher crude protein than the 
woody browse of unmanaged woodlands.  Typically, thin-
ning alone isn’t enough to get the true extent of the vegeta-
tion produced.  The burning is critical, as it will expose the 
seed that is currently in the soil for germination.  Planting 
back isn’t necessary in many cases, as natives plant species 
have been know to respond to fire and sunlight even after 
being closed canopy for 80 years.  Examples of these high 
quality browse plants include pokeweed, old field aster, prickly 
lettuce, blackberry, beggar’s lice, ragweed, sunflowers, and 
goldenrod.  In the case where seeding might be necessary, 
would be in areas where livestock have openly grazed the 
woodlands.  In these cases, I would restrict livestock access to 
the woodlands and then over seed the area after thinning. 

For more information on how to manage for these 
high quality plants please give me a call at 573-897-3797 x116. 

For more information or a registration form, 

please contact us at 573-437-3478 ext 3. 
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Calling All Volunteers  

We are looking for fun loving volunteers to assist with 

our upcoming 4th Grade Field Days on October 3 & 4 

at the Kurrelmeyer Farm.  

It is a great opportunity to mingle with our youth and 

teach them a little something to boot!  

Please give us a call at 573-437-3478 x 3 and sign-up 

today!  
2018 Poster Contest Winners 



Election Notification  

The GCSWCD will be holding an election in the spring of 2019 for the Board Supervisor posi-

tions for Area I (Richland and Boulware Townships) and Area III (Third Creek, Clay, and 

Bourbois Townships). We will be needing two nominating committees by November 2018, 

consisting of 3 persons each, willing to seek candidates to run for these positions.  

To serve on the nominating committee, you must be an agricultural landowner and cooper-

ator of the district and a tax paying resident for a minimum of 2 years, and you must live in 

the designated area.  

A Supervisor candidate must also be an agricultural landowner and cooperator of the dis-

trict and a tax paying resident for a minimum of 2 years; however, they do not necessarily 

have to live in the specified area. The candidate must be willing to attend all Board 

Meetings, which are scheduled on the 1st Tuesday of every month at 6:30 p.m. The term of 

office is 4 years.  

If you are interested in serving on the nominating committee or as a Supervisor candidate, 

please contact the office at 573-437-3478 x 3.  

Above: Kathy Shoemaker—2018 Volun-
teer Award Recipient 
Below: Mike Stillman—Representing VFW 
6133 as our Partnership Award Recipient. 
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Buddy & Tharon Schneider 
3168Piezuch Road 

Owensville, MO  65066 
Phone:  437-2269 

Cell:  573-694-4835 
tmschneider@hotmail.com 
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Soil! 
We can’t grow 

without it. 

Stop by our office and let us 

show you how to protect it! 

 Hwy 100 West 
Hermann, MO  65041-0315 

Office:  573-486-3322  
              800-748-7833 

Residence: Denis 573-486-3685 
DUMP TRUCK*EXCAVATING*GRAIN HAULING 

 

BALKENBUSH EXCAVATING 

Diversion  Terracing 
Excavating 

Leveling 

Pond Digging 
Waterways 

Discing 

573-897-3720—Cell 573-690-1432—Linn, MO 

 

 

                                                  Growing Relationships, Creating Opportunities 
                                             A Farm Credit Corporation 

 

Carol Meyer 
Assistant Vice-President 

 

301 Highway 50 West, Ste A, Union, MO  63084 

636-583-5400/800-583-5480/Cell: 636-388-6850/Fax 866-310-6699 

 Carol.meyer@myfcsfinancial.com 

www.myfcsfinaicial.com 
 

We now offer Crop Insurance 
NMLS ID 789715 

 

The Gasconade County Soil and Water Conservation District does not endorse nor recommend any of the vendors/contractors advertised in this newsletter, furthermore, any contractor/vendor that wishes to be added to the district’s 

contractor/vendor list can be added upon request. 

2018 Conservation Family of the Year 

Richard and Pamela Greunke have been married for 40 years and have 3 children (Beth, Josh and David) 
and 7 grandchildren.  Richard is a lifetime farmer and is the operator of the families’ century farm, which 
was granted status in 2001. They currently run 20-25 head of cows plus calves.  The calves are sold as feed-
ers.  The farm is a combination of pasture and woodlands.  Some of the pastures are cut for hay.  A rota-
tional grazing system is used along with strip grazing in fall and early winter.  Excess hay is sold (if lucky). 

 The Greunke’s have been cooperating with the Gasconade County SWCD since 2012, when Richard began 
by attending a grazing school. 

The Greunke’s have installed 4300 feet of pipeline and 3 tire tanks and 2 frost proof tanks.  They plan to 
install at least two more tanks in 2018. They have also protected their woodlands by installing 5600 feet of 
electric fence.  They have found the lime and overseeding legume practices very helpful in maintaining 
their soil health.  

Richard is a lifelong member of St John Lutheran Church, Drake. He is a member of Bay Community Ameri-
can Legion Unit 541, Gasconade County Threshers Association and the NRA.  He retired from the Gasconade County Road department after 38.5 years of 
service.  Pam is also a member of St John Lutheran Church and the Bay Community American Legion Auxiliary.  She is currently serving as the Gasconade 
County Circuit Clerk & Ex-Officio Recorder of Deeds. They are both life members of the Gasconade County Bible Society and members of the Gasconade 
County and Missouri Cattleman’s Association and Gasconade County Farm Bureau.  Congratulations on a job well done! 

 

Westermeyer Excavating  

Todd Westermeyer 
3546 Boeuf Lutheran Road 
New Haven, MO  63068 
 Cell: 314-402-3509 
 

Clearing, Terraces, Lakes & Waterways 

 

Abby Quilacio, Gerald Elementary School   
2nd—3rd Grade Entry 

Kealie Lane, Hermann Elementary School 
4th—6th Grade Entry 

Garrett Schneider 
Hermann Middle School 

7th—8th Grade 

2018 State Entries 
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Gasconade County 

 SWCD Equipment 

STD 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Owensville, MO 

Permit No. 8 

Gasconade County SWCD 
314 Olive Street 

Owensville, MO  65066 
(573) 437-3478 ext. 3   

FAX: 855-842-7890 
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LEASE AGREEMENT MUST BE ON FILE AT THE 
SWCD OFFICE BEFORE EQUIPMENT CAN BE 

RENTED.  
Drill charge:  Minimum charge of $100.00 for less 
than 10 acres usage.  An additional $10.00 will be 
charged for each additional acre under 50 acres. 
There will be an $9.00 per acre charge for 50 acres 
or more. 
 
For Scheduling of  equipment, please call the SWCD 
office at 573-437-3478 ext 3, unless otherwise 
indicated.  

 John Deere 10 ft no-till drill is located at Gary Miller, 

3325 Hwy 19 Owensville.  Call 573-690-9065 to 
schedule. 

 Great Plains 7 ft no-till drill with warm season box is 

located at the SWCD office.  

Vehicle insurance cards must be presented! 
 
Located at the SWCD Office:   

 Rotowiper - $25 a day 

 Burn Equipment - $50 deposit, $10 use charge 

 ATV Equipment (Seeder, Sprayer) - $100 deposit, 

$20 a day each piece  

 ATV Warm Season Grass Seeder—no charge—

Donated by Quail Unlimited 

 Soil Probe - no charge 

August 7 BOARD MTG—CANCELLED 

August 21 MASWCD Area 5—Montgomery City 4:00 pm 

Sept 3 Labor Day Holiday, Office Closed 

Sept 6 OMG-WIA Conference—White Mule Winery, pg 7 

Sept 7 BOARD MTG—USDA SERVICE CENTER 6:30 pm 

Sept 12-13 Franklin County Grazing School, pg 2 

Sept 17-19 State WIA Conference—Cape Girardeau, pg 3 

October 2 BOARD MTG—USDA SERVICE CENTER 6:30 pm 

October 3-4 Annual 4th Grade Field Days 

October 8 Columbus Day—Office Closed 

October 18 Farm Tour— pg 5 

November 6 BOARD MTG—USDA SERVICE CENTER 6:30 pm 
                      *Election Day* 

November 12 Veteran’s Day Holiday—Office Closed 

November 22 Thanksgiving Day Holiday—Office Closed 

Nov 26—28 Annual Training Conference—SWCD staff out of office 

December 4 BOARD MTG—TBA 6:30 pm 

December 25 Christmas Holiday—Office Closed 

January 1, 
2019 

New Years Day Holiday—Office Closed 


